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Upcoming Meetings
& Events

• Friday, June 14
In-person & Online Meeting
Other Hobbies Night

• Thursday, June 20
In-person Board Meeting
St. Jude’s Episcopal Church

• Friday, July 12
In-Person Meeting
Little Caesar’s Pizza Night 
Potluck!

• Thursday, July 18
Online Board Meeting

Cupertino Coin Club will have 
their general meetings online 
over Zoom (unless noted) and in 
person at St. Joseph’s Church of 
Cupertino, located at 10110 N De 
Anza Blvd in Cupertino. Meetings 
start at 7:30 pm unless noted. 
Meetings feature an auction, 
show & tell, and drawings plus a 
speaker or presentation. 

Guests & youth are 
welcome!!

In Memory- Chuck Call
     Sadly, long time CCC member Chuck Call passed away last 
week just shy of his 79th birthday. Chuck was a member of a few 
Bay Area coin clubs and often brought his jovial conversation to 
meetings and shows. Our thoughts go out to his family and friends 
at this difficult time.

Summer Starts in June!
     Now it’s time for our sixth meeting of the year. Our program 
will be the always fun Other Hobbies Night! This is your chance 
to talk about another hobby you have outside of numismatics 
whether it’s collecting LEGO Star Wars minifigures, geocaching, 
birding or anything else that strikes your fancy. Please remember, 
Other Hobbies Night is separate from Show & Tell so there will be 
two sign-up sheets. There is also no prize for Other Hobbies Night.
     A big thank you goes to this month’s room & refreshments 
sponsor: Steve C.!
     If you can’t attend the meeting in person here are the meeting 
log in details:
 
REDACTED
  Meeting ID: REDACTED
  Password: REDACTED

Masking information from Joe: Masks are not currently required. This 
could change so please check the County of Santa Clara guideline web 
page (https://covid19.sccgov.org/covid19-guidelines) for updates. It is 
preferred that individuals with respiratory problems wear a mask. Also 
individuals with recent exposure to COVID should follow the guidelines 
shown at the above web page (see flow charts).

     Our board meeting this month will be in-person! The meeting 
is at 7:30 pm at St. Jude’s Episcopal Church at 20920 McClellan 
Road in Cupertino.

Fiftieth Anniversary Chip!
by: Al Lo

     Cupertino Coin Club was fifty years old on April 10, 2020. To 



Prices from

June 10, 2024

Gold: $2287.30/troy ounce

Silver: $29.66/troy ounce

Platinum: $971.00/troy ounce

Palladium: $896.00/troy ounce

Copper: $4.47/pound

Australian dollar=US$0.6610

Canadian dollar=US$0.7268

British pound=US$1.2736

Euro=US$1.0760

Swiss franc=US$1.1159

100 Japanese yen=US$.64

10 Mexican pesos=US$0.548

UPCOMING MINT 

RELEASES!

• June 6- American Eagle 2024 

One Ounce Gold Uncirculated 

Coin

• June 6- American Eagle 2024 

One Ounce Silver Uncirculated 

Coin

• June 13- American Buffalo 

2024 One Ounce Gold Proof 

Coin

• June 17- American Women 

Quarters 2024 Rolls and Bags- 

Dr. Mary Edwards Walker

• June 27- Silver Proof Set 2024

celebrate, a special 50th Anniversary Ceramic Chip was made. Anyone 
who was a member in 2020 was eligible to receive a free chip. Due to 
COVID, the April 10, 2020 50th Anniversary celebration was postponed. 
Zoom meetings replaced in-person meetings. In-person meetings with 
food was finally allowed and the 50th Anniversary celebration was 
held during the annual SeptemberFest meeting on September 9, 2022, 
almost 2½ years late. Anniversary chips were given to members eligible 
in 2020 and to members who joined between 2020 and March 31, 
2023. 
      Some of our members have not picked up their chips. This is a 
reminder that you MUST pick up your chip(s) at a meeting OR send 
money and instructions for mailing your chips. To have chip(s) mailed 
to you, send $1 to our PO Box for each chip to cover Shipping/Handling.
     Members may also purchase chips. Members may purchase additional 
chip(s) for $2 /chip plus $1/chip S/H with 2 chips maximum. Also send 
orders to our PO Box. Paid up members should see Al Lo for their chip.

Come to the Picnic!
     Our Annual CCC/SJCC Joint Picnic will be on Saturday, August 10 
at Las Palmas Park in Sunnyvale. Come for the food and stay for the 
fellowship! The club will provide the BBQ’d main course but feel free 
to bring a potluck item to share. Reservation forms are due by Friday, 
August 2 so food can be purchased. The last meeting to return the form 
would be the July meeting or your form can be mailed to the club’s PO 
box. Don’t miss out!

Vallejo’s June Luau Celebration!
     Speaking of not missing out, the Vallejo Numismatic Society 
welcomes all to its June Luau Celebration on Sunday, June 30, 2024 at 
the Florence Douglas Center. 
     Vallejo wishes to share the happiness of its Platinum Jubilee AND our 
world of money hobby. No speeches, just a time together meeting and 
mingling with fellow hobbyists. 
     Besides the fun of a luau, there will be: Gold only in the Drawing 
(raffle), a proof copper medal to each attendee, stock certificates, 
commemorative casino chip, and a $5.00 and $2.00 crisp uncirculated 
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note to each attendee- that is $7.00 in face value (and the cost is only $20.00 for the buffet lunch!).
      Plus, Thomas J. Uram, American Numismatic Association (ANA), who is a Life Member of the Vallejo Numismatic 
Society, has arranged a sample slab for each attendee. Doors open at 10:00AM.
     Visit solanocoinclub.com to download the registration form!

Dues are PAST Due
     Dues were due on April 1, 2024. If you haven’t paid your dues yet, they are now late. Don’t get on Al’s list! 
Dues are only $12 for adults and $6 for youth. If you would like the printed newsletter, please add $15 to your 
dues payment.
     To pay your dues, you may either mail your check to the club’s PO Box address listed in the masthead or pay 
by cash or check to Membership Chair Al Lo at a monthly meeting. To pay electronically by PayPal, first email 
cupertinocoinclub@gmail.com for instructions.

Happy Birthday!
     Happy birthday cheers go to our June birthday members. Happy Birthday, Glenn G., Emily B., Chuck C., Richard 
J., Quincy M-L., Rob M., George T., Joseph K., Al Lo, Emily W., Aaron J., John Br., & Griffin G.!!

Submit Your Medal Design!
     Our July general meeting will feature the medal design contest for our 2025 medal. If you want to submit a 
design, please read the rules below:
• Members in good standing are eligible (all dues paid and current).
• The design must be on unlined paper in a circle of six to eight inches in diameter.
• The subject matter of your reverse design may be in the form of a single photo, postcard, or group of 
drawings in one design. Not all members of our club are artists, so the subject matter may consist of cutout 
pictures and the like.
• You may submit an explanation of your design.
• You may submit a maximum of two designs.
• The designer’s name or initials may not appear on the design or design explanation. Initials will be added 
after the winning design is selected.
• If your entry is of a private, commercial, trademarked, or copyrighted subject matter, then you must obtain 
written permission from the rights holder. If permission is not granted, then the runner-up design will be used.
• The following information must be placed on the design: “51st Coin Show” and “St. Joseph of Cupertino 
Church”. Because we don’t yet know the date of our 2025 show please insert just the year 2025 into your 
design. We reserve the right to add the full date of the 2025 show once it has been decided upon and 
confirmed with the location.
• All entries may be submitted at a general club meeting or mailed to the club at: CCC Medal Design, P.O. Box 
448, Cupertino, CA 95015-0448.
• All entries must be delivered to Medals Chair Emile M by 8:00 PM at our July 12, 2024 meeting or arrive 
at our club’s PO Box by July 5, 2024. The entries will be voted upon by our membership at our July 12, 2024 
general meeting.
• In the event of identical design submissions, the first design submitted will be entered in the design contest.
• The winning design becomes the property of Cupertino Coin Club and will not be returned. All other entries 
will be returned. The Cupertino Coin Club Board of Directors reserves the right to modify the winning design to 
meet the requirements of the minting process. Any modifications will be cleared with the designer.
• The winning designer shall receive one copper medal of their design as the winner’s prize.
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Board Meeting Minutes from May 16, 2024
by: Steve C.

• We had an online Zoom board meeting.
President: Suzanne Tr.
Treasurer: Emile M.
Recording Secretary: Steve Ca.
Corresponding secretary: Al Lo
Coin Press Editor: Allison P.
Historian: Griffin G.
Youth President: Cam Sch.
Board Members (4): Don Pa., Dan Sch., Harold W., 
Mike W. and Melissa M.

• Club President Suzanne Tr. called our May board 
meeting to order at 7:33 p.m. and welcomed 
everyone. There were 12 board members and chairs 
in attendance.
• Recording Secretary Steve C. reported nothing new.
• Corresponding Secretary Al Lo reports 
Correspondence recieved Magazines & newsletters -
May Numismatist (ANA) - RECC Newsletter / Show 
Announcements - East Bay Concord Show June 28-
29 / Bourse App - Central Valley Coin & Collectibles 
Show November 15-16 / CCC Correspondence - St.
Joseph $500 check (Emile) - Invitation Vallejo 
Numismatic Society June Luau Celebration June 30
• Treasurer Emile M. gave the treasurer’s report. All 
was well.
• Historian Griffin G. reports uploaded photos to the 
Google folder. Consider possibly buying extra storage 
space.
• Curator Emile M. reports nothing new.
• Program - Suzanne Tr. reviewed our upcoming 
club events. June 14 other hobbies night, no guest 
speaker. June 20 in person Board Meeting @ St. Judes 
Episcopal Church. July 12 Little Caesars pizza potluck 
night & medals design contest, no guest speeker. 
August 9 Beauty & The Beast contest, Guest speaker 
Michael Turrini. September 13 hot dog/polish fest 
(posible Togos). October is Youth night, speaker 
Emile M. October board meeting will be in person. 
November guest speaker Don Pa.. December Gary L. 
A Memorial Fund Raising Auction.
• Membership Chair Al Lo reports - Application from 
Ron Soto, Board members voted and accepted - 
Numerical Membership File, soft and hard coppy givin 

to Suzanne Tr.
• Coin Press Editor Allison P. wanted everything for 
our news letter by June 7. Should put the Picnic form 
in the June & July news letter, and also add to the June 
news letter a potluck to complement the pizza in July.
• Webmaster Suzanne Tr. reports updated the news 
letter (medals design and contest rules). Changed 
around the show tab to list next years show date.
• Facebook Chair Suzanne Tr. recent post, Birthdays 
for the month. Reminder on paying dues. National 
coin show. Still need room rentals for Oct, Nov & Dec.
• Youth Advisor Emile M. reports 4 youth members 
present at the May general meeting.
• Banquet Suzanne Tr. reports working on the details 
and contacts.
• Nominating Chair Emile M. reports nothing new.
• Medals Chair Emile M. reports rules will be posted in 
May and June news letters, the website and facebook 
page.
• Old Business still unable to locate membership binder 
from 2008. Discussed about the sales and distribution 
of 50th anniversary chips. Chips are available $2.00 (2 
per club member) Al Lo will turn over unaccounted 
medals/chips and the list of members who should 
recieve them to Suzanne Tr. at the June meeting. 
Suzanne Tr. called Tanner’s Engraving and got an 
approximate price for the medals. Discussion ensued 
about the sample speaker awards, will follow up with 
Gran G. about possibly using old club medals.
• New Business - August 10, we are having a joint 
picnic with the San Jose Coin Club at Las Palmas Park. 
Don Pa. volunteered to assist Gran G. as picnic chair 
and Martha D. will be picking up the prizes. Our next 
in person board meeting will be on June 20th at Saint 
Jude’s Church.
• Show Chair Mike W. reports we need to negotiate 
with the church to make sure we have enough tables 
for next years show. Possibly have a number of tables 
stated in the contract. Discussion ensued about 
possibly having an hourly drawing.
• Emile M. moved to adjourn. Don Pa. seconded.
President Suzanne Tr. adjourned our board meeting 
at 9:18 p.m.



 

CUPERTINO & SAN JOSE COIN CLUBS’ 
JOINT           PICNIC 

 
 
 

Noon, Saturday,            August 10, 2024 
 

FELLOWSHIP * FOOD * FUN 
Please bring a potluck item to share (salad (any kind), fruit, chips, dessert, etc.) 

Adult Members & 1 Guest are $5 each * Youth Ages 12-17 are $2 
Additional Guests are $7 each * Youth 0-11 are Free 

LAS PALMAS PARK, 850 Russet Dr, Sunnyvale 
Driving Instructions 

 
  GOING EAST ON EL CAMINO - RIGHT ON HOLLENBECK AVE,              GOING NORTH/WEST ON EL CAMINO LEFT ON HOLLENBECK AVE, 
  LEFT ON DANFORTH DR, RIGHT ON RUSSET DR,                                     LEFT ON DANFORTH DR, RIGHT ON RUSSET DR, 
  LEFT ON SPINOSA DR, THEN LEFT INTO THE PARKING LOT                        LEFT ON SPINOSA DR, THEN LEFT INTO THE PARKING LOT 
 
  GOING NORTH ON SUNNYVALE/SARATOGA RD -                                        GOING SOUTH ON MATHILDA AVE. – AFTER CROSSING THE EL 
  TURN LEFT ON REMINGTON DR, RIGHT ON SPINOSA DR,                           CAMINO, IT TURNS INTO SUNNYVALE/SARATOGA RD, RIGHT ON 
  THEN STRAIGHT INTO THE LAS PALMAS PARK PARKING LOT                        REMINGTON DR, RIGHT ON SPINOSA DR, THEN STRAIGHT 
                                                                                                                    INTO THE LAS PALMAS PARK PARKING LOT 

KEEP THE UPPER PORTION OF THIS FORM 

--------------------------------------------------------------  "  ------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

RESERVATION REQUIRED FOR CUPERTINO & SAN JOSE COIN CLUBS’ JOINT PICNIC 
Due by Fri, Aug. 2, 2024 

 

                                                                                                  QTY.           TOTAL 
 

MEMBER(S)  _________     ___   @$5  __ ___     $ ___ __                  
     NAME(S) 

1st GUEST                   @$5  _ _     $ ____   _ 
     NAME 

YOUTH 12-17         ___  @ $2  _____ $  __ 
                                                                                      NAME(S) 

YOUTH 0-11         ___  @ $0  _____ $  __ 
                                                                                      NAME(S) 

ADDITIONAL GUESTS        ___   @$7    _     $ ____ __ 
     NAMES 

TOTAL ENCLOSED  $ ___ __ 
 

RETURN THIS HALF OF THE FORM WITH YOUR PAYMENT AT THE JUNE OR JULY MEETING OR BY MAIL TO: 

PICNIC CHAIR 
CUPERTINO COIN CLUB 

PO BOX 448 
CUPERTINO, CA  95015-0448 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO:  CUPERTINO COIN CLUB 
Or Email cupertinocoinclub@gmail.com for PayPal instructions. 


